The Honorable Asa Hutchinson
Governor of the State of Arkansas
State Capitol, Suite 250
500 Woodlane St
Little Rock, AR 72201


Dear Governor Hutchinson,

As you certainly know, there are currently 8 executions scheduled in the month of April in Arkansas.  This news is rather troubling, given the fact that the execution drug, midazolam, is known to frequently result in botched executions, so that many other states have stopped using it.

Furthermore, there is concern that several among the 8 death row candidates did not receive a fair trial. In particular, one of the convicts, Stacey Johnson, was sentenced based on the testimony of a single witness, who was six years old at the time of the crime, in spite of a therapist's evaluation that the child's stories were incosistent and she was unfit to testify. Another convict, Ledell Lee, was represented by a state-appointed lawyer who was severly drunk during the court proceedings.

I do not wish to downplay the serverity of the crimes of which these people are accused. However, given the questionable circumstances of the trials and planned executions, I ask you to stop the executions from going forward and to commute the death sentences.

Sincerely,

